
What you should know to vote Nov. 3
How to register to vote

The Presidential election is less than two months 
away, and the last day to register to vote is Oct. 7.

Anyone who is not already registered can do so at 
the Lake Ozark City Hall, 3162 Bagnell Dam Blvd., 
at any municipality or at any county clerk’s office. 
City of Lake Ozark residents who live in Miller 
County vote at Mt. Carmel Baptist Church, 755 Ba-
gnell Dam Blvd, Lake Ozark. Lake Ozark residents 
who live in Camden County vote at the Lodge of 
Four Seasons Exhibition Hall.

Residents who live on Horseshoe Bend beyond 
the Lake Ozark city limits should contact the Village 
of Four Seasons or the Camden County Clerk’s 
office to find out where they vote.

How you can vote
Missouri offers three ways to vote in the 2020 

General Election: 
•In-person at a designated polling location. 
•Absentee (requires a notary unless the request 

is due to incapacity or confinement due to illness or 

physical disability)
•Mail-in (requires a notary).

Absentee
The deadline to request an absentee ballot by 

mail is 5 p.m. Wednesday, Oct. 21.
Submit the request to your local election office 

and be sure to request your ballot as far in advance 
of the election as possible. 

The local election office for Camden County 
residents is Camden County County Office, 1 Court 
Circle NW, Ste. 2, Camdenton. For questions, call 
573-317-3890.

The local election office for Miller County is Mill-
er County Clerk’s Office, 2001 Hwy 52, PO Box 12, 
Tuscumbia. Call 573-369-1910 for more information.

Mail-in
Mail-in or faxed absentee ballot requests must be 

received by the election authority no later than the 5 
p.m. on the second Wednesday prior to any election. 
Voters can vote by absentee in the office of the local 
election authority until 5 p.m. the night before the 
election.

For complete information on voting, go to www.
sos.mo.gov.


